Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: SW/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/1261/P

	Development Proposed:
	Change of use of part of barn to form two holiday cottages (resubmission) at Watery Gate Farm, Bleasdale

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No comments received.

County Archaeologist – No comments received.

Environment Agency - No objections subject to certain technical requirements.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters.

Policy RT1 - General Recreation and Tourism Policy.

Policy RT3 - Conversion of Buildings to Tourism Related Uses.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Consent is sought to convert an existing agricultural building to two holiday let units.  The building concerned is ‘L’ shaped in appearance and is set between the original farmhouse and a two storey agricultural building to its east which itself was considered under 3/04/1260/P.  In terms of the works here, the scheme makes good use of existing openings and proposes only an additional Velux and chimney which will be visible from the roadside.  Therefore, in terms of the physical alterations to the building I am satisfied that they would not harm its character.  The principle of usage is acceptable given it is holiday let accommodation provided it would not prove to be to the significant detrimental of neighbouring amenity.  I am mindful of the adjacent farmhouse and there is the potential for an impact on them from comings and goings to the units and from use of the courtyard area.  However, given the parking is set away from the dwelling and the plans denote planting within the courtyard on the boundary, I do not consider that there would be any significant detriment caused.  On this basis I recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 














